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Secretary Cord Byrd
Secretary of State

R.A. Gray Building

500 South Bronough Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32399

Dear Secretary Byrd:

By the authority vested in me as Governor of the State of Florida, under the
provisions of Article III, Section 8 of the Florida Constitution, I do hereby veto and
transmit my objection to House Bill 317 (HB 317), enacted during the 126th Session of
the Legislature of Florida during the Regular Session 2024 and entitled:

An act relating to Interstate Safety

With limited exceptions, this bill prohibits the driver of a motor vehicle from
driving in the furthest left-hand lane of any road in Florida with two or more lanes and
a posted speed limit of at least 65 miles per hour. Violators would be guilty of a moving
violation and subject to a fine of up to $158. The language of this bill is too broad and
could lead to drivers in Florida being pulled over, ticketed, and fined for driving in the
furthest left lane even if they are not impeding the flow of traffic or if there are few or
no other cars in the immediate area.

In addition, the bill could potentially increase congestion in Florida’s urban areas
as drivers may decide to not utilize the furthest left-hand lane at all for fear of being
ticketed.

For these reasons, I withhold my approval of HB 317 and do hereby veto the
same.
Sincerely,

=

Ron DeSantis
Governor
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